
THE CITY OF PORTSMOUTH (VARIOUS ROADS) (CAR CLUB PARKING 
PLACES) (NO. 137) ORDER 2023 

1. Notice is hereby given that Portsmouth City Council intends to make the 
above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 
  

2. The effects of the Order would be to introduce parking places for Car Club 
vehicles in the following locations: 

Talbot Road, east side, adjacent to No 92 Manners Rd (in place of a permit-
holder parking place), Devonshire Square (southern section), north side, 
outside the Co-op store (in place of a permit-holder parking space), Francis 
Avenue, west side, outside No 231A Albert Road (in place of a permit-holder 
parking space), Festing Road, east side, outside No 7 (in place of a permit-
holder parking space), Kimberley Road, west side, outside 63D Festing 
Grove (in place of a permit-holder parking space) Craneswater Park, south 
side, opposite No 34, (in place of a permit-holder parking place), Clarence 
Road, east side opposite "High Mead", Victoria Road South, east side, 
outside No 79a (in place of a permit-holder parking place), Kent Road,  south 
side, opposite No 17 (in place of a time limited/permit-holder parking space), 
High Street Old Portsmouth, north-west side, From a point 5 metres east of 
Oyster Street eastwards for 5.5 metres (in place of a permit-holder parking 
space), Kings Road, north side, from a point 12 metres west of its junction 
with South Street westwards for 5.5 metres (in place of a permit holder/Pay & 
Display parking space) , Cottage Grove, north side, opposite No 50 Green 
Road (in place of a time limited/permit holder parking space) 

3. Copies of the draft Order, Statement of Reasons and Map are available to view 
on Portsmouth City Council’s website: Search 'Traffic Regulation Orders 2023' at 
www.portsmouth.gov.uk .  Alternatively, they can be viewed at the Civic Offices, 
Guildhall Square, PO1 2AL, Monday to Friday between 9am - 4pm.  Printed 
copies can be obtained by calling 023 9268 8501. 
 

4. Persons wishing to object to these proposals must do so by sending their 
representations to TROteam@portsmouthcc.gov.uk or by post to TRO team, 
Portsmouth City Council, Civic Offices, Portsmouth PO1 2NE, quoting ref 
TRO 137/2023 within 21 days of the date of this Notice (i.e. by 2 May 2023) 
stating the grounds for the objection. 
 
Under requirements of current access to information legislation, please note 
that all representations submitted in response to this Notice may be made 
available for public inspection. Full details of the Council’s Data Protection 
privacy notice can be viewed on the website. 

 
Dated: 11 April 2023 
 
Felicity Tidbury, Assistant Director of Regeneration (Transport) Portsmouth 
City Council, Civic Offices, Guildhall Square, Portsmouth PO1 2NE 


